Middle of the Year
If you didn’t do so when you set your schedule of visits at the beginning of the year, book yourself most, if not all, of the week before winter break for office tasks. The students are often sick, absent, or on a premature “brain break.” The classrooms are off schedule and frequently doing “specials,”  “parties,” etc. that you won’t want your students to miss. In the mean time, you can use this precious time to collect yourself and prepare for the fast-paced remainder of the school year.  

It is time to complete your mid-year 9 week reports. The mid-year and end-of-year 9-week reports are the most important. These are the reports where you are able to share solid progress the student has made toward the goals and, essentially, prepare the data you will require for your IEP Present Level of Educational Progress report. If you keep on top of your 9-week reports, it will take no time at all to prepare properly for an IEP. 

Remember, with the new IDEA, the report must be submitted before the meeting to the family and team if you wish to have the option of coming late, leaving early, or missing the meeting all together. It is bad form to do any of those things, but unexpected issues do arise and you want to have yourself covered. Also, pre-submitting your report allows time for people to review the report, ask any questions they may be too embarrassed to ask at the meeting, and allows family and team members to get ready to hear your recommendations at the meeting, even if they are difficult to hear.  Remember, the more transparent your behavior, the more reliable and trustworthy people think of you. 

· Review files; have you kept your documentation current? This is easily done as you complete each 9 week report.
· Do you have your curriculum/lessons/learning arcs prepared for the remainder of the school year? Materials, Braille production, set appointments, etc. 
· Is it time to formally request current eye exam reports for those that will lapse over the summer?

· Do you have all the APH materials you need to finish the year with each student?

· Is it time to return some APH materials that your student no longer needs?

· Is the student’s school aware that they need to be ordering textbooks for next school year, NOW?!

· Look at your cheat sheets for IEP due dates. Make notes on your calendar the month before the IEPs are due. This will give you the time to draft a PLEP report at your leisure, with finalization of the data, at least, a week before the IEP is set to convene. 

· Put in a purchase request for any items you wish to have made for your department. If the items are in the “waiting list” when the “end-of-the-year ‘Oh, look there IS money’” thing happens, you are on the top of the list and will get the things you need for the following school year. 

One does not have to live in chaos. If you are organized, you can handle the unexpected events of each day, gracefully. 
